
Headlines
Dear Parents and Carers

As I write, we have managed to stay open

despite the adverse weather forecasts. We are

expecting some more snow on Thursday

evening, however, so by the time you read this

we may not have made it to the end of the

week!

As you will see from the article overleaf, we

were very privileged to have a visit from David

Dein on Tuesday. He was an excellent

speaker and he was very well received by the

students. We thank him very much for giving

up his time to do this for free and for

motivating our students so well.

Thank you to Jessica Bennett, who is leaving

us to relocate to the West Country. She has

been a superb colleague and a good servant to

the school in both her leadership role in the

Sixth Form and as Head of Psychology where

results and participation have soared. We will

miss her greatly and thank her for all she has

done.

We also say goodbye to Katherine Chinn this

week and we thank her for doing a good job as

our Attendance Officer over the last few years.

Congratulations to Sharl du Plessis who

became the British hyper-weight sparring

champion in his grade at the UK ITF

taekwondo championships recently.
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I also congratulate Harry Sanders who won

his most recent karting competition and

stands at the top of the leader board.

Have a good weekend and keep warm.

Alan Henshall

Headteacher

Amazing Generosity of  
A Roundwood Park 
and Colts Alumnus

David Craigen, Head Boy at Roundwood in

1990-1991 and former Harpenden Colts

player, has donated a massive £11,000 to our

artificial pitch campaign. With gift aid, this

donation boosts our current total by £13,750

to nearly £50,000.

Our target is £200,000. We can't expect

further donations of the magnitude of

David's but if our alumni and current parents

each played a small but hugely significant

part in this fundraising, we will reach our

target. Please turn your intentions into deeds

and buy a paver today AND let other alumni

and parents know that Together Everyone

Achieves More.

Thanks,

The Donations T.E.A.M.

http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/Roundwood_Park
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Roundwood-Park-School/168381959856611
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/roundwood-park-mobile-app/
https://www.uniformeasy.com/rpcp


Residential Trips

Y8 MFL Paris 2018:

Interim Payment: £125 OVERDUE

Interim Payment 2:£130 OVERDUE

Y8 MFL Rhineland 2018:

Interim Payment: £125 OVERDUE

Interim Payment 2:£120 OVERDUE

Netball Tour 2018:

Balance Payment: £85 OVERDUE

Y12 Preston Montford Biology Trip 

2018:

Deposit: £150 6 March 

Y12 Liverpool Geography Trip 2018:

Deposit: £110 OVERDUE

Y10 South Wales 2018:

Interim Payment: £130 OVERDUE

Jeannine Blight, Residential Trip Coordinator

Trip Payments

Absence Line

When you call in for absence, please use 

our dedicated 24 hour absence line:

01582 714049 or e-mail us at 

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

A reminder that further information can be found on our website:

Daily Bulletin; Latest News; Copies of  Letters Home; PE News

or by following our twitter page:

Roundwood Park School Twitter 

Job Vacancies

Roundwood Park School is currently 

recruiting for the following positions:

• Receptionist

• Kitchen Porter

• Catering Assistant

For further information and details of  

how to apply please visit our website or 

click on the link below:

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/

mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/daily-bulletin/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/general-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/letters-home/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/pe-news/
https://twitter.com/Roundwood_Park?ref_src=twsrc^tfw&ref_url=https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/policies/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/


Auditions for Roundwood’s Got
Talent will take place w/c
Monday 5 March, at lunch
break in Dance/Drama or MU1.

There is a sign up sheet for
students on the IT office door
(in IT2). Students should please
sign up asap!

Tickets will be on sale from
Monday 12 March, from outside
the canteen during lunchtime.
Adults £5; Students £3.

We will confirm the time of
Roundwood’s Got Talent in our
next RoundUp.

Last year’s performances
included magic, gymnastics,
singing, comedy and dance – we
look forward to more great
entertainment this year - all
talents warmly welcomed!

Roundwood Park’s 
Got Talent Competition

Forthcoming Events

Yr 8 Parent Consultation Evening

Thursday 8 March

Year 8 Parent Consultation Evening will

take place on Thursday 8 March from

4.30 pm until 7.30 pm.

Roundwood’s Got Talent!

Monday 19 March, evening

Tickets on sale from 12 March (outside

canteen, lunchtimes).

Adults £5; Students £3

Spring Concert

Tuesday 27 March

The Spring concert will be held on

Tuesday 27 March at 7:00pm. Tickets are

now available from the music

department. We look forward to seeing

you there.

The Music Department



Visit from David Dein, 
Football Entrepreneur and Businessman

Tuesday 27 February

On Tuesday 27 February, Roundwood Park School was delighted to welcome David

Dein, former vice chairman of Arsenal Football Club, the Football Association and

former President of Arsenal Ladies Football Club. David Dein was instrumental in

convincing some of the world's biggest talents to join Arsenal and was also responsible

for bringing Arsène Wenger to the club. David was one of the major architects of the

foundation of the Premier League in 1992; indeed Greg Dyke, the former Chairman of

the FA told the Financial Times “David Dein was the most revolutionary bloke I’ve met in

football. David Dein created the Premier League. It was his idea”.

David shared with students the story of football’s evolution from a floundering sport in

the 1980’s to the multi-million pound global industry it is today. Determination and

innovation have enabled the Premier League to become the top level of English football.

His inspirational message to students was that hard work, vision and courage are

essential values if you want to succeed in life.

The most successful footballers Mr Dein has worked with all share the same positive

attributes of commitment and professionalism, alongside their skillfulness as players. He

urged students to take pride in their work and to make the most of the opportunities they

are presented with. His motivational message was well received by the students who

commented: “He inspired me to be more risky sometimes in order to get what I want in life” and

“to be successful you need to stick your neck out, be original and always be punctual!”

David Dein was impressed by the plans for the state of the art, full size, floodlit artificial

pitch that is currently under construction at Roundwood Park. The Roundwood Park

Community Pitch, which is a collaboration between Roundwood Park School,

Harpenden Colts, the Football Foundation and Watford FC Community, will provide a

fantastic facility for students of the school as well as members of the wider community to

participate in multiple sports all year round.

Of the project, Mr Dein commented: “I want to wish you all every success in your project in

developing the new artificial pitch. I hope from it you will find the next Tony Adams, David

Beckham, Wayne Rooney or Steven Gerrard to come through for the England team; it is so

necessary, well done”.

David Dein with Year 10 & 11 RPS students



Roundwood Park Community Pitch
Nearly £50,000 received to date

Would you like to donate? 

Help us reach our fundraising target of  £200,000 and 

carve your name into Harpenden’s history.

Roundwood Park School is currently fundraising for the new

artificial pitch. You can support the Roundwood Park

Community Pitch by making a donation to pay for a paving

stone which will be laid within the viewing area of the new

pitch. Your generosity will be acknowledged by the addition of

an inscription to your paving stone. By donating, you can make

a lasting and personal contribution to this much needed facility

within Harpenden and the surrounding villages For further

information or to donate, please visit www.rpcp.co.uk

Roundwood Park 

School Headteacher, 

Alan Henshall and 

David Dein

https://www.uniformeasy.com/rpcp/info
https://www.uniformeasy.com/rpcp


Introducing: Fiona Haynes 

Student, Families & Community Committee

Community Governor

My husband and I moved to Wheathampstead 20 years ago. We have two children who

went to school at Sir John Lawes where I was a Parent Governor for 5 years. Our son is

now a journalist at the BBC and our daughter is studying with the Alban Federation to

be a Music Teacher.

My career started in television where I was employed by Yorkshire TV as a Video Editor

for 15 years. I worked for the News, Documentary and Drama Department.

Following our move to Hertfordshire I trained to work with children with autism and

also became an advocate for people with mental health issues. As my children grew

older I changed career to work in schools, first working with media then working with

behaviour and Special Educational Needs.

I have worked in the education sector since in a number of different roles which include

working with Hertfordshire Police and Child Exploitation and Online Protection

(CEOP) delivering Internet Safety and advice across schools in Harpenden and St.

Albans.

I returned to mainstream school to run an Inclusion Centre assisting the school in

reducing exclusions. Since 2015 I have worked for the Local Authority as an Integration

Officer. This involves ensuring all children have access to education. I work closely with

Headteachers, Social Workers and SEN, to name just a few.

I have been a Parish Councillor and am at present a Trustee of The James Marshall

Trust.

To relax, I am a keen cyclist and gardener and have two allotments. My long term plan is

to become self-sufficient. I have a strong interest in history and enjoy visiting historic

buildings both at home and abroad.



Geography- Iceland Fieldtrip 2018

During February half-term Miss Plowman and Miss Reid took 20 intrepid geography
students to Iceland.

We had a brilliant time investigating the features and human uses of tectonic landscapes,
as well as the distinctive features of this cold environment!

Key highlights of the trip were:

• Swimming in the Blue Lagoon
• Visiting Skógafoss, a 60m waterfall
• Walk along the black volcanic beach at Reynishverfi

to see magnificent basalt cliffs and caves
• Hiking to Sólheimajökull ‘Sun house glacier’
• Boiling eggs in the hot springs at Hveragerði Geothermal Centre
• Visiting Seljalandsfoss waterfall
• Walking amongst mud pools and steam vents and viewing the vigorously bubbling

Gunnuhver, Iceland’s largest mud pool
• Exploring the Bride Between Continents, where we walked on the Mid-Atlantic Ridge.

During our 4-day trip we experienced some extreme weather and were caught in a snow
storm! Despite this the students persevered and enjoyed the trip and managed to visit
many tourist sights.

Miss Plowman



Year 10 Careers Investigator Day

‘OLD MEETS NEW!’

On Thursday 8 February we invited 24 alumni and external speakers to come in to school

and talk with Year 10 students as part of their ‘Careers Investigator Day’. The chance to talk

to our alumni about their careers and find out more about the jobs they were doing proved a

hit with our students.

“Meeting and talking to the employers went extremely well and gave me an insight to what my future

could hold if I choose my dream job. It enhanced my knowledge of where I am at the moment with my

chosen career and how I could improve in order to reach my goals” Year 10 student.

Students were able to attend two talks during the event, and with the focus on small informal

discussion, rather than presentation style, they were able to really interact with employers

and gain meaningful insight into topics such as typical day, average salary, routes into the

profession, challenges and rewards of the job, what the future might look like – for example,

the impact of technological changes and Brexit on future careers and industry sectors.

We were able to provide a broad range of speakers to talk about a variety of jobs including

Graphic Designer, Author, Radiographer, Doctor, Lawyer, Investment Banker, Soldier,

Management Consultant, Architectural Engineer, Actor, Hairdresser, Police Officer,

Forensic Accountant, Film Script Supervisor, Photographer, Events Manager and Digital

Sales Manager. We also had speakers to talk about Land and Animal Management,

Languages in Business, Scientific Research, E-Commerce, Engineering and Cyber

Defence. We are immensely grateful to all those who supported this event, and also to Dr

Brian Smith for his help in contacting the alumni who attended this event.

Our careers team organise a number of employer events throughout the year and we are

always keen to hear from people and organisations who would be willing to offer their

support in the future. If you would be interested in supporting careers at RPS then please do

get in touch via V.Psaila@roundwoodpark.co.uk

mailto:V.Psaila@roundwoodpark.co.uk








House Charity Weeks:

26 March Owens

HOUSE NEWS
House Totals:

GT 177 pts

Frank 175 pts

Scott 172 pts

Cadbury 169 pts

Wilberforce 168 pts

Mandela 144 pts

Owens 140 pts

Please follow our House twitter pages to keep updated with all  our 

weekly events: RPS_HouseSystem

Grey-Thompson Charity Week

Many thanks for a fantastic charity week!

Wednesday’s Sport-a-Thon was lots of fun –

Year 7 collectively managed to travel 170km

during our 7-4-7 event. Not quite reaching

Tanni Grey-Thompson’s home town of

Cardiff but a great effort all the same.

A variety of sports were enjoyed by students,

including volleyball, fencing, yoga and

football. The event raised £520 for our 4

school charities so many thanks for your

support and very well done Year 7’s!!

To add to that, we have the money from the

ever-popular cake sales, so a fantastic effort!

We trust the students slept well that night…

https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem


RUN BY THE SCHOOL FOR THE SCHOOL

Dear Parent/Carer

During the school term it is easy to shop with Harpenden Uniforms.
Just place your order online @ harpendenuniforms.co.uk. It will then
be delivered to school within 2 - 3 working days. We will phone to let
you know your order is ready for collection from reception.

Not sure what size to order? We have added Try Before You Buy. We
have a selection of skirts and trousers in school for the students to
try on. Contact Debbie Attfield on 01582 714028 or email
enquiries@harpendenuniforms.co.uk to arrange a time. We will then
let you know what size to order from the website.

Can’t find the size you need on the website? Please contact our
suppliers direct on 0844 879 7288 who will be happy to place a
special order for you. This will normally take approximately 2 weeks.

We also have a selection of PE Kit available to purchase direct from
reception, however we can only accept cash of cheque.

Thank you for your continued support.

Tel: 01582 714028
Email: enquiries@harpendenuniforms.co.uk
Web: harpendenuniforms.co.uk

mailto:enquiries@harpendenuniforms.co.uk






Come along to MBDA’s Apprenticeship Open Evening to learn about the types of Business
and Engineering opportunities on offer. Our Apprenticeships can offer students the same
qualifications they’d receive from College or University but with added valuable business
experience and all course fees covered by MBDA.

As the UK’s Top Engineering employer and a Top 30 Big Company to Work For, MBDA can
offer a fantastic platform for students to start their career.

The Open Evening will give you the opportunity to:

• Meet MBDA’s current Apprentices
• Learn more about the different programmes MBDA have to offer including their new

Sponsored-Degree Apprenticeships
• Ask any questions you may have about Apprenticeships

MBDA are a market-leader in missile systems providing the Armed Forces with some of the
worlds most advanced defence capability, ensuring our home countries and their allies
remain safe.

Apprenticeship applicants will need to be eligible for SC UK Security Clearance with no restrictions. PHOTO ID
WILL BE REQUIRED FOR ENTRY OF THE EVENT. Children under the age of 14 will not be permitted.

MBDA Apprenticeship Open Evening
Tuesday 6 March, 5.00 – 8.00pm

Stevenage







If you are interested in a teaching role in Hertfordshire or considering a 

career change into teaching, come and talk face to face with schools or 

teacher training providers and attend inspirational workshops at the 

Teach in Herts Teacher Recruitment Fair on Saturday 10 March.

Please register for the free to attend recruitment fair at 

www.teachinherts.com

At Teach in Herts managed by Herts for Learning, we work on behalf of our 535

Hertfordshire shareholding schools to raise the profile of our job search website on

which schools can manage all their school vacancies. As part of our not for profit ethos,

we reinvest any profit we make back in to the business to areas the schools consider to be

high priority.

Encouraging people to career change in to teaching is a vital part of our work and we

would like you and your extended family and friends to support us in getting the word

out about our Teacher Recruitment Fair. Individuals can meet School Direct and

university training providers face to face for an informal discussion.

This event is also suitable for experienced teachers looking for a new role, NQTs,

returners and those interested in teaching as their first career.

On the following page is a flyer and further information can be found on our website

Teach in Herts along with a link for delegates to book on to each one of the events.

To register for the event please click on the link below:

Main Teacher Recruitment Fair – Saturday 10th March 2018 – 10am to 2pm

Location: Hertfordshire Development Centre, Six Hills Way, Stevenage, SG1 2FQ

Complete this delegate booking form to reserve your place

There are also FAQs about the event on the www.teachinherts.com Recruitment Fair

page to provide you with more information.

Please also follow us on social media at:

Twitter: @Teachinherts

Facebook: TeachinHerts

Teach in Herts Teacher Recruitment Fair
Hertfordshire Development Centre, Stevenage

Saturday 10 March 2018 – 10am to 2pm

http://www.teachinherts.com/
https://www.teachinherts.com/
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/
https://www.teachinherts.com/
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-fairs-2018/mainteacherrecruitmentfair.htm
http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/MNMBCD2
http://www.teachinherts.com/
















 

Time Main parents stage - hall Teens main stage - gym 

9am Doors open for registration and exhibitor stalls 

10am – 
10.30 

Kat Shaw – opening conference  
 “Mindfulness – more than meditation” 

10.35 – 
11.10 

Sarah Ellis 
“My Teen Brain” 

11.15 – 
11.45 

Sarah Bramall 
“Talk to your teen – techniques 

to enhance communication” 

Beth Parmar 11.15-11.40 
“Self-esteem and confidence - 

give yourself a boost” 
Walter Brennan 11.45-12.05 

“Coping with the daily stresses of life – 
Resilience” 

Laura Gosling 12.10 – 12.35 
“Self-harm and eating disorders” 

11.50 – 
12.25 

Sue Bramley 
“Anxiety – looking at what 

schools and parents can do to 
reduce the impact of Anxiety” 

12.30 – 12.40 Rephael House – charity talk  
12.40- 12.50 OLLIE Foundation – charity talk 

12.50 – 
1.40 

LUNCH and exhibitor stalls 
12.50-1.15 - Workshop – Yoga with Josie for relaxation in the gym 

1.20 – 1.35 - KRAV MAGA demonstration in the gym 

1.40 – 1.50 
1.55-2.05 

Mia Arundel – “Being a teen in CAMHS” 
Jo Arundel – “Being a mum of a teen in CAMHS” 

2.10 – 2.40 Tom Curtis  “Social Media, cyber bullying and internet safety” 

2.45 – 3.05 Walter Brennan 
“The Wheel of Resilience” 

Emma Hossack 2.45-3.05 
“Why is school important? Goal setting for the 

future” 
Ruth Culver 3.10 – 3.35 

“Using self-hypnosis to feel the way you want 
to” 

3.10 – 3.35 Laura Gosling 
“Self-harm, anxiety and 

depression – looking for the 
clues” 

3.40 – 3.55 BREAK – exhibitor stalls 

4.00 – 4.15 Tamara Donn 
“EFT for success” 

 

Simon Hardy 4 – 4.25 
 “Charging Champions”  

 
Beth Parmar 4.30 – 4.50 

“Getting in THE right state, not A right state – 
study support” 

 
4.55 – 5.25 

Krav Maga Self-defence with KMDT 

4.20 – 4.35 Susan Macdonald / Kate Cohen 
“The importance of sleep” 

 

4.35 – 4.50 Gayle Zsigmond   
“The importance of diet” 

4.55 – 5.25 PROFESSIONAL PANEL 
Kat Shaw, Anesta Edge, Walter Brennan, Nikki 

Howes, Laura Gosling, Beth Parmar, Sarah 
Bramall, Juliet Landau-Pope, Ruth Culver 

 

5.30 – 5.45 Anesta Edge to end with next steps, phone numbers and help 
Raffle and Kat Shaw to close conference 

TIMETABLE IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

 








